    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    May 9, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt and John Schweigert. Aldermen Monica Rozier and Chris Basler were absent. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and Rick Drury.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the April Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 05/03/2023.
Mayor Monia briefly touched on the fall sludge application at the Treatment Plant. Discussion moved to electric at the Water Tower regarding a new, bigger pump. Bruce Terry with BT Electric met with John Lurk and advised him that we should stay with 208 service there. Alderman Brandon Shortt stated he thought it highly unlikely that a transformer for 480 could be obtained at this time anyway. The Mayor believes a new pump for 208 would be cheaper as well and a bigger pump will require the piping to be extended. The Council agreed that a bigger pump will be advantageous. Alderman Shortt made a motion to approve moving ahead with installation of a new 30 HP pump at the Water Tower, seconded by Alderman Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved. 
Clerk’s notes: Mike Wittu came to the office Monday April 24th and managed to help Clerk Randoll get the ARPA Report, which was due April 30th, completed and submitted. The paperwork for the Annual Audit was delivered to HSB Advisors on Friday, April 21st. The report is due to the State Auditor June 30, 2023. Clerk Randoll received a call from Republic Services after completing a survey regarding trash service. They reduced the bill by over $100 per month. Chris Govero with Lightwave Communications reached out to the City again about installing poles to provide service in Bloomsdale. The Mayor informed him that the area in question was privately owned, and the City had no authority. The Annual Consumer Confidence Report was made available and will be published in the May 10th edition of the Herald. A note was put on the April water/sewer billing to inform residents. Paperwork will be forwarded to Missouri DNR when obtained. The 2023 Adopting Ordinance has to be approved for the annual Code Book update. Gene Kertz submitted a Building Permit for a shop on his property. 
Clerk Randoll was informed by Lakenan Insurance that the current carrier is no longer writing policies covering the City’s needs. The policy renewal is June 1st and Lakenan is shopping for a new carrier. The Mayor would like to schedule an appointment later to go over coverage. Clerk Randoll will follow up.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
__________________________________
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